




• relax current guidance on Pupil Equity Funding in order that headteachers and local
authorities can support our most vulnerable children as part of our Covid-19 response.
While we are still in the process of finalising these allocations, Local Authorities have
recently been made aware of their schools' proposed Pupil Equity Funding for 2020/21
and 2021 /22, which will total more than £250m over the next two years.

• apply the same flexibility to schools and local authorities in receipt of Challenge Authority
and Schools' Programme funding.

• relax grant conditions in respect of funding for Regional Improvement Collaboratives,
allowing resource linked to this initiative to be diverted to the Covid-19 response.

In light of the expected impact of the Covid-19 pandemic on delivery of our commitment to 
expand funded early learning and childcare from this August, I will also allow local authorities 
to deploy that funding flexibly to support families and deliver the critical provision referenced 
above. 

A £350m package of support for our communities was announced yesterday, which includes 
establishing a £?Om food fund to support households who may be worried about accessing 
food. These additional funds will also support the continued provision of free school meals, 
ensuring continued support for families who need it within their communities. 

Please do not hesitate to contact my officials or your linked Education Scotland Senior 
Regional Advisor, if you have any questions about the action required to implement this 
advice. 

I will ask my officials and senior Education Scotland staff to engage with you over the course 
of next week, to offer any assistance in establishing your alternative provision for the three 
key groups named above. I would hope to see these provisions up and running by the end of 
next week (Friday 27 March). We will be keen to understand the models and arrangements 
that you put in place. I will ask officials to build a picture of what this looks like over the 
country, in partnership with you, in order that we can learn from each other whilst 
maintaining a national overview. 

I recognise what exceptional steps these are, and how disruptive they will be to our society 
and economy. That is a measure of the extraordinary challenge we face. 

I am grateful to you all for your commitment to working in partnership to steer our country 
through these unprecedented times. 

Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are 
covered by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016. See 
www.lobbvi ng.scot 
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Yours Sincerely

JOHN  SWINNEY
















